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Mr Jim Casey
State Secretary
Fire Brigade Employees' Union of NSW
1-7 Belmore Street
Surry Hills NSW 2010

Dear Mr Casey

I refer to the SITREP 3812013 item on Meal and Travel Allowances. The assertion
that the timing of the increases is a result of "bureaucratic incompetence and/or
managerial bloody-mindedness" is both regrettable and offensive to the individual
Fire & Rescue NSW employees who processed the required changes.

The assertion is incorrect, and as previously discussed, journalistic largess such as
this does nothíng to foster a productive working relationship.

Those allowances which increase automatically with increases in ATO
Determinations (TD2013/16) and the March Quarter CPI (Clause 26.8 of the
Permanent Award and Clause 20.7 of the Retained Award) were processed for
payment on pay day 22 August 2013.

As you would be aware, some other allowances, specifically meal and refreshment
allowances referred to in Clause 10 of the Permanent Award and Clause 8 of the
Retained Award, only move when changes are made to the Award covering most
public servants (the Crown Employees (Public Seruice Conditions of Employment)
Award 2002).

Fíre & Rescue NSW was advised by Treasury Circular (NSW TC 13107) dated 25
September 2013 of the changes to the public service Award and then arranged for
the necessary adjustments to occur in the next pay, 17 October 2013.

Accordingly, there was no delay

Yours sincerely

Greg Mullins AFSM
Gommissioner
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